
Dear Family and Fr iends,
      
     Greetings from Roatan,  Honduras!  As I  ref lect  over these f i rst  couple
of months of  2025,  I  marvel  at  God’s  provis ion for the ministry here,  not
only in the past  two months,  but a lso over the past  couple of  years .  God is
doing many excit ing things,  and I  am thr i l led to give you an update of  the
growth of Sol id Christ ian School  and Living Faith Baptist  Church.

     We began our school  year in August 2024 with just  under one hundred
twenty students,  and we desperately needed an Engl ish-speaking teacher
for k indergarten.  God provided a sweet,  local  Honduran teacher named
Moralyn to f i l l  that role ,  and she is  doing an amazing job.  The school
continues to grow, and so too does our need for teachers.  In late
December,  two young ladies who are in their  f inal  year of  col lege s igned
contracts to come and teach with us next year .  I  am so grateful  that God
led these young ladies ,  Bel la  and Hai ley,  to us,  and I  ask that you please
pray for them as they f inish their  studies and prepare to move here at  the
end of July.

     This  year ,  I  have the pr iv i lege of being the head teacher of  f i fteen 5th
and 6th grade students,  one of whom accepted Christ  as his  Saviour
during recess last  year .  I t  is  a  joy to continue being his
teacher this  year and helping guide him on his  growth
in Christ .  I  am also teaching eighteen 7th and 8th
grade students,  most of  whom have been in my class
since they were in 3rd grade.  One chal lenge on the
is land is  that many people bel ieve in God,  but do not
real ize their  need for a personal  relat ionship with
Him. Being able to stay with these students
throughout their  t ime in the school  is  a  precious gift
as i t  a l lows for such a sweet bond to develop through
which God opens doors to their  hearts .
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                                                     God has a lso provided for our church’s          
                                              needs.  Last  year was our t ime of transit ion          
                                              with our new Honduran pastor ,  Ever 
                                              Sandres,  a long with his  wife Carol  and their  
                                              chi ldren,  Santi  and Leah.  God brought His 
                                            f i t  for  the ministry,  and it  is  excit ing to see  
                                           the continued growth of the church.  On  
                                          Saturdays we rotate amongst var ious 
                                         ministr ies:  door-to-door evangel ism, chi ldren’s  
                                        Bible c lubs,  youth group,  men’s  meetings,  and 
                                       women’s meetings.  This  month,  we had a 
                                      wonderful  group of church members come to 
serve in Bible c lub,  and we were able to spl i t  into two groups to hold
meetings in different locat ions.  Over twenty chi ldren attended each Bible
club and were presented with the Gospel .  
     
     Our youth group is  a lso growing,  and several  of  our
teenagers were excited to come and help lead the Bible
club!  I  have the pr iv i lege of teaching the teenage gir ls  in
Sunday School ,  and over the last  year ,  God has been
great ly touching their  hearts :  br inging them closer to
each other in sol id Christ ian fr iendships and,  most
importantly ,  br inging them closer to Him. Our youth had
the opportunity to attend a Christ ian Bible camp on the
mainland of Honduras in the f i rst  week of January.  At
this  camp, trophies were awarded at  the end of the week
for var ious competit ions.  Our youth group won the
award for “Best Christ ian Character ,”  and I  am so thr i l led
to see their  dedicat ion to their  walk with God.  

     Every need that comes,  God provides for perfect ly ,
and my own my personal  l i fe is  another testament to
that .  In 2023,  the Lord brought a wonderful  young man,                           
                 Joe Munguia,  into my l i fe ,  and we wi l l  be gett ing marr ied in 
                   June of this  year .  We are a lready serving as leaders in the              
                    youth group together ,  and are very much looking forward to 
                     teaching in the chi ldren’s  Wednesday night ministry 
                     together over the summer months.  Please pray for us as we 
                     f inal ize the detai ls  for  our upcoming wedding and embark on 
                     our journey serving the Lord as a marr ied couple.
 
                           I  thank each one of you for your support  of  the ministry         
                    here in Roatan.  Every t ime that the devi l  tr ies to send along 
                 a  discouragement,  the Lord reminds me of a l l  the prayer
warr iors who are faithful ly  support ing the work God has me here to do,
and I  am so grateful !

Many blessings,
Ashley Clark
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